
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Greg Pickering – Chief of Police 

DATE:    June 15, 2023 

SUBJECT: 
Parking permit zone request from the residents on SW Blackfoot Drive and Osage Street. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
The residents that live along SW Blackfoot Drive and SW Osage Street have requested a permit 
parking zone be established on their streets during school hours.  This request has been made 
due to the increase in parking along the street, primarily by High School students and parents of 
students at the elementary school.  Over the last school year there has been 12 reports from 
residents concerning illegal parking or hazardous conditions caused by the influx of parked 
vehicles on the street.  A survey of the homes on SW Blackfoot Drive and SW Osage Street was 
conducted.  25 surveys were sent by the Police Department.  15 of those surveys were returned, 
and all 15 that were returned indicated they were in support of a permit parking zone during the 
school hours of 8:00AM – 2:00PM on school days.  

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

PowerPoint presentation of survey results.  


